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Interoffice Memorandum

April 11,2017
TO: Mayor Teresa Jacobs and Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Mark V. Massaro, P.E., Public Works Director

CONTACT PERSON: Deodat Budhu, P.E., Manager %
Roads and Drainage Division
PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7871
SUBIJ State of Florida Department of Transportation Joint Participation

Agreement Amendment Number 1 concerning construction services to
alleviate flooding in the vicinity of State Road S0, Barry Street, and
Fairvilla Road

It is in the interest of both the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Orange
County (County) to complete a drainage construction project that will alleviate flooding in
the vicinity of State Road 50 around Barry Street and Fairvilla Road. The County will be
upsizing the drainage pipes along Fairvilla Road and installing an additional 30-inch pipe
under State Road 50. Also, the project will include approximately 12 new drainage
structures along Fairvilla Road.

The FDOT will compensate the County in a lump sum contribution of up to 50% of the
actual project cost, but not to exceed $50,000, for the construction of the drainage project.

This Amendment is to incorporate the approved design plans to the Joint Participation
Agreement as Attachment 1. The plans were approved by the FDOT on February 10, 2017.

The Orange County Attorney’s Office has reviewed the Joint Participation Agreement
Amendment Number 1, and found it acceptable.

Action Requested: Approval and execution of State of Florida Department of
Transportation Joint Participation Agreement Amendment
Number 1 Financial Management No.: 439081-1-58-01 concerning
the construction services to alleviate flooding in the vicinity
of State Road 50 around Barry Street and Fairvilla Road.
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